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HNew Dinector oins Landis Oq'zgomzéum

Patricia Rush, whose background is in fundraising and development,
education, higher education and museums, began work as Director of
the Landis Arboretum on November 3.

Pat came to Landis from the Doane Stuart School in Albany where she
was Director of Development and responsible for fund raising, alumni
relations and editing the quarterly school magazine. Prior to her employ-
ment at Doane Stuart, Pat served as Director of Development, New Y ork
State Museum Institute, Albany where she initiated a successful mem-
bership development campaign and set a record for the Institute’s
Annual Fund. Pat has also served as Director of Corporate and
Foundation Relations at Binghamton University, and from 1982 to 1992
she served in a similar position at Union College in Schenectady. Inboth
positions she researched and wrote university-wide grant proposals to
foundations and corporations. Before 1982 she taught in high school
and college (Elmira College, Cornell University).

Pat earned a B.S. and M.A. at St. Louis University and a Ph.D at
Washington University, both in St. Louis, Missouri.

She says, Iam apassionate gardener, both in my own yardin Schenectady,
and in the city-wide volunteer program to beautify our neighborhoods
with gardens on the islands that run down the middle of our streets.
......... gardens, arboreta and plants are my enduring interest.”

We do hope you will drop in to welcome Pat as she becomes familiar
with arboretum projects and volunteers.

e from e Garder

The arboretum grounds have received a lot of care and attention this
year, largely due to Donna Gueli who has worked as our part-time,
temporary horticulturist since last May. In addition to directing overall
clean-up of trails and collections, Donna has been responsible for
replacing many plant labels, most of which will be finished by winter.
Renovation of the holding bed behind the greenhouse is under way,
including addition of the new deer fencing donated by Benner’s Gar-
dens.
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Currently Donnais developing a maintenance program for the
arboretum and writing instructions for the care of various
areas. This will enable individuals or groups to “adopt” and
become caretakers for specific collections or locations.

Donna is a Plant Science major at SUNY Cobleskill and has
completed her course work. Funding for her position here at
the arboretum, made possible by a grant from Zoos, Botanical
Gardens and Aquariums, a program administered by the NYS
Office of Parks, Recreation and Historical Preservation, ends
in November. We thank Donna for her considerable efforts
on behalf of the arboretum. She will be greatly missed.

The arboretum has re-applied for the grant in 1998 to enable us
to hire a horticulturist next season,

Continued on page 2 >
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The arboretum received a donation from Kaye Abbuhl for the purchase of plants to
revitalize the peony collection. The peony bed, located on the hill behind the barn, has
been about half filled since Spring of 1996. Many peonies were lost due to flooding and
over-saturated soil. Work was done this summer to prepare the beds to prevent the
problem, and nineteen new peonies arrived and were planted in mid-October. We are
most grateful to Kaye for her contributions.

Two dozen classic daylily varieties chosen to broaden the range of blooming time in the
Van Loveland garden were donated by Linda Rosen of the Flower Garden in Carlyle,
NY. Among them are ‘Stella de’Oro’ (everblooming), ‘Kindly Light’ (spider-type), ‘Par-
don Me’ and ‘Bertie Ferris® (both miniatures). Linda also helped to identify unlabeled
daylilies in the arboretum collection. We thank Linda for her contributions.

Landis Arboretum was awarded a line item appropriation of $10,000 in the NYS
budget, thanks to the efforts of Senator James Seward and Assemblyman John Faso.
The money is designated for the purchase of two new computers, printers, and software
to provide membership database services and to support educational programming.

From the Board of Directors - Michael R. Durante, a volunteer with the arboretum’s
finance committee for the past year, has become a member of the Board of Directors.
He is a certified public accountant for Dorfman-Robbie, CPAs, Albany, and is an ac-
count executive with Dean Witter Reynolds, Inc. The board has regretfully accepted the
resignation of iwo trustees, Wanda Burch and Dave Vincent, whose personal
committments no longer allow active participation on the arboretum’s board,

The arboretum is dependant on its volunteers o preserve the beauty of this
Schoharie County gem. Management of our buildings, grounds, and educational pro-
grams requires extensive volunteer involvement and support. Arboretumn projects re-
quire hours and hours of volunteer help. Become involved through committee work or
as a board member. We need carpenters, electricians, mechanics, painters, gift shop
workers, weeders, pruners, telephone callers. Many, many of you have been generous
with your time. Won't others of you share your skills with us?! Give Carolyn Edwards,
our volunteer coordinator, a call at the office (875-6935) and discuss your particular
interest, expertise and time commitments. We are flexible.

Wish List

An arporetum Wish List can bs endless. Machines and equipment wear out.
Ofven they can be fixed - bubt we heed parts, pleces and peoplel If you have
uhused or extra Hems like those that are listed here, give us a call for
detalls. You are rightl - 1t i a long list...

= garden cart

» wheel barrow, 5 cu. ft. or larger
* submersible pump

* batbery charger |0 any?

* gmall alr compressor

* 6 ft. or & ft. ebep ladder

= gledge hammer

* axe

® grease gun

¢ plpe wrenches

= mechanic‘s tools

* tarp to cover the sbtack of bam
beams

* chains for the arborebum tractor

a_plade—for-he-arborstum tractor—

» agsorted nuts and bolts to fix
equipment ‘

® a tractor -~ -\{iii-r\ ‘}}MH\
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Hnother Suceesspul Plant Sal-
@ ~ Caxol Wook
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The arboretum’s third annual Fall Plant Sale, held on September 13
and 14, was well attended. Shoppers and workers enjoyed a week-
end of good weather, although to maintain a well-weathered tradi-
tion, so to speak, much of the set-up was done.....in the rain.

Again, thanks to our many volunteers, the sale ran smoothly. Gross
receipts totaled $8,000; a net profit of $5,000 was realized. The do-
nation of a large number of plants by members was responsible for
the high profit margin. We are grateful to the volunteers who helped

with all aspects of the sale, and to all those members who donated
plants,

Plant sales have become a major source of income for the arboretum’s
general operating budget. In 1997, gross income from plant sales
was about $38,000 from which we realized a net of about $19,000,
It’s gratifying to make money AND, at the same time, to provide
members and the general public with new and interesting plants!

As the size of the sales grow, we become more and more dependant
on volunteer help. If you would like to help out with these events,
put the dates on your 1998 calendars now. Traditionally, the May
sale is the weekend after Mothers Day which in 1998 puts the sale on
May 15, 16 and 17. We do have lots of fun at the sales - one of the

o most enjoyable aspects is meeting members with similar interests. -
Carol Wock
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In 1995 Sapna Ramakrishnan, a graduate student in biology at Boston

University, contacted the Landis Arboretum regarding a rare plant in our

collection. During the summer of 1996 she collected data from the

arboretum’s planting of Buckley
her Master’s thesis. Sapna grac
in this article.

a, and that informaiton became a part of
iously shares part of her findings with us

Growing at the Landis Arboretum is an unusual shrub called
Buckleya distichophytla, commonly known as the Piratebush. The
shrub is branched, the bark is gray to green in color with conspicu-
ous breathing pores. The leaves are pale green, simple, opposite
and lance-shaped. This plant is rare and endangered and belongs
to the Sandalwood Family, the Santalaceac. Buckleya
distichophylla grows naturally in only one region in the United
States, in the Southern Appalachians. Predicted to be in danger of
extinction as early as 1933, it has now been listed under category
two on the endangered and threatened species list of Virginia.
Threats to the species appear to be mainly due to road construc-
tion, deer browsing and over-collection by enthusiasts,

Buckleya distichophylla is particularly interesting in that it is a
parasitic shrub. Parasitic plants can be holoparasitic, in which they
! lack the green photosynthetic pigment chlorophyll and obtain all
P their nutrients from their plant hosts. Common dodder is an ex-
ample of a holoparasite and it obtains its nutrients from a wide
range of host plants. Buckleya , on the other hand, is a hemiparasite
and has green leaves for photosynthesis, but relies on the host plant

roots for water and mineral nutrients. Buckleya (and all other

lina. Lape planted these seeds along
quarry, near the present parking area.
the original seeds is now a growth of mixed vi
of conifers - pines, larch and hemlock, and broad
oak, hickory and maple, native and exotic shrubs ;

of Harvard University that the plants were well estz
sent a large number of seeds and a few seedlings to
Arboretum but these plants did not survive despite careful
toring by botanists. So why is Buckleya distichophylla

so successfully at the Landis Arboretum? One of the
be the ideal growing conditions. Buckleya prefers to grow on slg
in the shade and on well drained soils. Such an envi ,
provided at the Landis Arboretum as seen by the large
young plants near the slope of the quarry,

Ifirst heard of Buckleya distichophylla’ s successful establishment
at the Landis Arboretum through an article written by Richard A

Howard in 1977 in the journal Arnoldia. Having worked with other
members of the Santalaceae in India and having an interest in para-
sitic plants, T at once became fascinated with the idea of finding
out more about Buckleya. The work described constitutes the major

part of my Masters thesis and was carried out between May and
November 1996.

The first objective of the study was to locate and map all the
Buckleya distichophylla plants at the Arboretum and to determinge
how the species had increased in numbers and spread since Lape
planted his seven original seedlings in 1952, Buckleya
distichophylla now covers an area of 81,754.7 square centimeters ()
at the Landis Arboretum. The seven plants planted by Fred Lape
in 1952 have now increased to 55 plants, Many of the older plants

are found growing along the path on the side of the open field

while the younger plants tend to spread along the slope towards
the quarry.

The second objective was to study the host range of Buc
distichophylla by investigating the roots, Traditionally, Buck:

has been believed to be parasitic only on hemlock (Tsuga

other conifers. Through tracing the root systems, it was found |
Buckleya is associated with a number of different hosts, incl

herbs. The haustorial connections were mainly with
roots.

We were also intersted in understanding the life-histo
Buckleya is dioecious, with distinct male and female
different shrubs. We found 22 male shrubs, 15 f;
18 immature shrubs that had no flowers. We
ratio of male and female plants, methods of
mation and mode of seed dispersal, The
week in May and last until the
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Benefactor ($500+)

Mr. & Mrs. Herman 1.
Finkbeiner

Kenneth & Carol Wock

Patron ($125-499)

Dr. & Mrs, John Abbuhl

All Seasons Tree Service Inc.
Mr. Paul Basile

Anne Coggeshall

Martin & Susan Farber
Sarah P. Ingalls

Anne Jaster

Arlene & Pieter Kien

Carol Lo ucks

Paul & Janet Morien

Dr. & Mrs. Robert Raymond
Mr. & Mrs. Carl S. Salmon
David & Ann Vincent
Nicholas Zabawsky

Supporter ($75-124)
Advanced Auto Repair Service
Janet B. Chrstman

Susan & Lews Edelheit

Fort Orange Garden Club
Jane C. Kausel

David & Sandra Martin
Claudia McLaughlin

Mr. & Mrs. William F. Mooney
Gustave E. Mueller, Jr.

Susan A. Murray

Helen & Robert Ringlee
Village Ice Cream Parlor

Contributor ($50-74)

Philip M. & Jo Ann Adams

Mrs. E.H. Ahrens Ir.

Albany Area Amateur

Astronomers Inc

Barbara Beverley

Mr. & Mrs. Harold C. Bieber

G.S. Birkhead & Famify

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Boyce

Annette Brown

Helen F. Brown

John & Eleanor Brown

Charles Buchanan

Gordon W. & Barbara H. Clark

Mrs. Constance Compton

Dis. Jeffrey Cooper & Glenna
Winnie

Mrs. Mavis A. Coppolo

Matt Curley

Paul & Mickey Fleishman

Katheryne & Gerry Gall

Garden Study Club of Albany

Dr. & Mrs. Alfred R. Gilbert

Ronald & Lois Ginsburg

Inga S. & Ben A, Green

Marvann Gridley

Florence & Robert Grimm

Mrs. Thomas L. Hawkins

Elizabeth Henry & Family

Dr. & Mrs. James Higgins

Albert Holland

Ms. Joan M. Johnson

Mrs. E. Stewart Jones Jr,

Mr. & Mrs, Samuel Katz

S.E. Kent Ir.

Members as of December 31, 1996

Charles Klaer

Lake & Valley Garden Club

Mr. & Mrs. Richard P. Law.

Jane & Bill MacDowell

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph H. Markey

David & Millie McCoy

Carol McGaire

Men's Garden Club of Albany

Mrs. Emnest Milano

Dr. & Mrs. Max Moravec

Ronald Neadle & Lois Hodges

Oakley & Mary Neitzel &
Family

Patii's Flower Shoppe &
Greenhouse

Plantscapes Country Gardens

Svante & Blanka Prochazka

Michael & Vicki Rosenberg

Willard D. Roth

Mr. Petér G. Rumora

Joseph Sampson & Family

Schoharie Valley Garden Club

Dr. Olive P. Scott & Family

Dr. & Mrs. R. Foster Scott

R. Carsten & Rosemary
Sibbern

Oljvia Skory

Susan Sokalski

Delanne Stageman

Ann Swyer

Mr, & Mrs. James W.

Underwood

Cindy Williams

Nell H. Williams

Family (835-49)

Mary & Robert Abes & Family

Rhodes Adler & Annick
eBelleFeuille

Walt & Jo Aker

Cheryl & Ed Alusow

Wayne & MaryAnn Andrews

George & Catherine Apostle

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne B'Rells

Ann H. Balk

Jane Barton & Edythe
Meserand

John & Gail Beatty

Mark & Michelle Belill

Bethlehem Garden Club

Jack & Darlene Bigelow

Ned & Emily Bigelow

Guthrie & Susan Birkhead

Blue Creek Garden Club

Linda Blumenstock

Robert F. Boehm Family

Bruce E. Brackett

Wander & Phyllis Braga

Jean H. Brockley & Family

William Brown II & Gaetan

LePage

Rosamond Budka & Family

Christine Cameron

Denise Cashmere & James

MacFarland

Mary Anne Chianiello & Family

Paul & Barbara Cockerham

Jane Corby

Peter & Ann Craney

Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Crangle

Mr. & Mrs. James F. Crum

Martha Daigneault

Dana Natural History Society

Dr. & Mrs. Eugene D. Day, Jr.

Dr. & Mrs. Rudolf Deibel

Jim & Sandy Denney

Mr. Wallace Dillenbeck &
Family

Sharon Dilorenzo & Peter
Bowden

Tom & Sarah Dinnel

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Durban

Roberta Ehlert & Family

Mr. & Mrs. David Eisner

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Ertelt

Mr. & Mrs. Charles G. Estey

Jack Fayssoux

R_E. Fenton Family

Alan & Susan French

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Gaudern

Lionel Gibbs

Edward & Nancy Gifford

Gilenville Hills Garden Club

Guilderland Garden Club

D). Hassel & Barbara Plecan

Martha Haynes

Helderview Garden Club

Bromwyn Helene & Frank Van
Valkenburgh

Russell & Anne Horth Jr.

John & Bea Howland

John & Barbara Hunt

David Georgia & Lynn
Jacquard

Keith Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Jones

Robert & Karen Kanarkiewicz

Elissa Kane & Carmela Fish

Brenda and David Kelley

Russ Judy Justin Ryan Dan
Kelly

Catherine A. Klatt & Family

Liz Kormos-Ozmat

Dr. & Mrs. Robert B. Lamb

Mr. & Mrs. George E. Landis

Lou Carol Lecce

Laura Lehtonen & Steve Young

Steven Light & Sarah
Gottesman

Bob & Sue Loden & Family

Winsor Lott & Carolyn Byme

Enic Lukingbeal

Kevin Maney

Sue & Paula Marion

Cynthia & Gamison Martell

Mr. & Mrs. Frederic Mauhs

Carol & Jim McCord

John McMichael

Cindi Mickle

Jack & Marcia Middleton

Peter Model & Marjorie Russel

Mia Morosoff

Morrisville Womens Garden
Club

Shane & Sarah Nickle

John & Elizabeth Nickles

Mr. & Mrs. Ame Nissen

Bruce & Marjorie Norcross

Julie ONeill

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Ohlerking

Tom & Pat Osborne

The Edward C, Pheil Family

Gerald Phelan & Barbara Riggs

John Piston & Barb Uchtorff

Dr. Alena Polesny

Barbara & Richard Preisman

Mi. & Mrs, Anthony Prindle

Quelque Fleurs Garden Club

Colleen Quirion & Family

Ruth & Tom Repoff

Sue & Dennis Rokos

Laurie Roop

Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Ross

Andy & Jo Rubilotta

Kathy & Jim Sanford

Charles A. Schade & Family

Schenectady Arrangers Club

Karen G. & George L.
Schneider

Mary Scicchitano

Drs. Neil & Linda Shapiro

Eunice G, Shaul

Mr. & Mrs. James Simkins &
Family

John Skumurski & Family

Andrea Small & Nancy Brandt

Louise Smith

Sue & Larry Smith

Mr. & Mrs. James C. Southgate

Individual(§25-34)
Julie Abramson
Beverly & Peter Adams
Anne D, Altshuler
Hermine Anderson

Dr. Nicholas S. Argyros
Dianne Armstrong
Phyllis August

Don Avery

Betty Lou Bailey

Peter M. Bakal

Edith Balogh

Winifred E. Balz
Diane Bartholdi
Barbara Beaumont
Jim Beecher

Cynthia Benfer

Joy Black

Nancy L. Boericke
Cheryl Boise

Karoline Borst

Maria Bove

John A. Bradshaw
Pamela Bruns Brayton
Linda Brekka

Mary 8. Brennan
Arlene Briard

Mrs. Wini Brice
Dorothy & Ed Brooks
Karl O. Brosch

Mr. Charles P, Brown
Patricia S. Brown
Regina Brown

Wanda Burch

Marie E, Bumnet
Natalia Buttner
Margaret Carballeira
Linda Chaffee

Dr. & Mrs, Lawrence A. Cioffi
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‘Margaret & James Cunningham
Mary Dansereau
Christine Dascher
Jane I. DeSomma
Marjorie Dow
Maude H. Dunlap
Susan D. Dutcher
Sue Dyer
Robert Dylong
Carolyn Edwards
Ann Eldridge
Mary Jane Ellis
Ellen Engels
Fiona Farrell
Helene S. Farrell
Ruth S. Farrell
Kathleen Faulisi
Gerald Faylo
Jane F. Fennell
Donna Fenno
Nancy R. Ferry
Lisa Frazzetta
Ms. Deborah Friedman
Katherine Fritz
John H. Gade Ir.
Garden Club of East Schodack
James M. Gaughan
Mrs. Albert Z. Gdula
Ursula Gentile
Melita C. Gesche M.D.
Robert & Trinidad Gilmore
‘ Leonard & Katharine Gordon
j Lois Gordon
Jeffrey Gracz
Linda Greenwald
I Mana L. Greskovich
‘Sue Gutbezahl

D. Nancy Johnson

Mrs. Arthur F. Jones

Steve Karpinski

Janice M. Kelly

Marianne Kendrick

Mr. Charles F. Kieley

Neeraja Kikkeri

Francene Kilichowski

Annpe King

Kingsboro Garden Club

Ms. C. Jane Kirstel

Karen Knapp

Ms. Barbara I: Kolapakka

Dr. Lawrence C. Kolb

Roy Kom Ir.

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Krauter

Jaime Krepostman

Barbara Kuban

Mrs. Mona M. Lapham

Carol Lewis

Genevieve Lewis

Nahum Lewis

Kim L. Lohret

Judith A. Lott

Jennifer Lundquist

Andrea Lurie

Kim Lynch

Bob & Mancy Lynk

Jane Mackintosh

Arlene W. Macwan

Linda Maguire

Deborah K. Malec

Blanche Mandel

Clare Mannino

Pat Marciano

Motan Jan Marciniec

Dudley T.F. Marple

Micki Massry

Florence L. McKie

Robert F, McMorris

Ellen Messina

Betsy Mever

Bernard L. Meyers M.D.

Mr. George Mileski

Jim Miller

Ed Mintiens

Edith Mohlenhoff

Rev. Dale L. Morgan

Bruce D. Morrow

Robert E. Mulligan Jr.

Helen Murray

Isabel Nelson

Joan M. Nelson

Mancy Nicholson

Barbara O'Shea-Gray

Rob_Oibcrg & Andrea
Worthington

Virginia L. Oliver, MD

Ms. Jane A. Osthoff

James Paley Ir.

James T. Reston
Lenore Rhodes
Elliess Riemer

Jane Robbins

Mrs. Lillian K. Roe
Richard J. Ronconi
Anna Root

Patricia G. Rossettie
MaryBeth Rourke
Gail Sacco

Elizabeth Sanders
Joy Vrooman Sayen
Katherine T. Schmidt
Mrs. Viola Scranton
Gerald J. Seminary
Mrs. Thomas Shaw
Catherine Sheridan
Leo Siemion

Ann B. Singer

Adele & john Slocum
Adele M. Smith
Patricia Smith

Joan M. Sondergaard
Susan Spivack
Claudia K. St. John
Stacie Starr

Donald Stauffer
Charles M. Stephens
Jefirey & Sally Stern
Bernice Stiner

Ms, Mary H. Stock
Carol Ann Surash
Betsey Swan

Laura Teague

Ms. Betsy P. Thompson
Virginia Thompson
Nancy Tobiessen
Betsy Tolman

Mrs. Carl Tomaszewski
Edgar Tompkins
Sondra Tornga

David Tower

Maria Trabka

Dr. George K. Tregaskis

Student/Senior (315-24)
Connie Alexander
Cathernine Angell

Mirs. Richard Beebe
Mrs. David Bogart

Mrs. Clarece Bray

Pat Buczkowski
Elizabeth L. Burns

John & Dorothy Carlic
Mrs. William Cary

Edna Chandler

Thelma M. Childs

Nancy W. Collin

Susie A. Conklin

Mr. Gene Craft

Elayne Cross

Erin Hanvey ,
Mrs. Wayne Harwood
Darothy B. Heyler
Mary R. Hughes.
Jeanne Jiusto

Mrs. Jean G. Joel

Jane Johnson

Ina Jones:

Mrs. Ruth Kermr

Eileen S. Lemly

Alice Leskovec

Betty Licar:

Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Link
Michael Long _
Mr. & Mrs. Max R. Lurie.
Ms. Alice W. Lutz

Jean Purcell Mastriani
BettyLou Mathis
Ms. Mary Beth McDuffee
George J. McLoughlin
Helen C. Menz

Laura Anne Michelson
Edward H. Miller
Elizabeth S. Nicks
Donis E. O'Brien

David E. Ott

Patricia G. Peterson
Linda Pommerer

Mr. Mervyn N. Prichard
Joan Robinson

Jane Ryan

Viktoria Serafin

Anna Shields

Edward R. Sipay

Jane A. Smith

Louella A. Smith

Glenn Snider

Betty K. Sutton

Mrs. Lois M. Troup
Marie T. Van Alstine
Mr. Frank VanDyke
Patricia S. Wargo

Marie C. Webb

Estelle Weinstein

Lucas & Harriet Wolf
Arthur Young




disc surrounded by
A persistent bracts,
—=~The bracts are elon-

gated and are at the
summit of the ovary.). Of
the 37 plants counted
with flowers, a total of
30,435 male inflores-
cences and 3,101 female flowers were
counted (ratio of male: female flowers 9.8
i 1). The female plants produce fewer flow-
ers, devoting more resources and energy to
fruit and seed production,

Approximately 75% of the female flowers
were pollinated and developed fruits in
early July, one month following pollination.
The shrubs are most attractive at this stage
when the fruits hang down like jade pen-
dants from the branches (See Jaster draw-
ing, p. 4. The fruit is technically a fleshy
drupe, the type of fruit characteristic of a
peach or a plum. It is one-seeded with a
single embryo and rich endosperm, yellow-
green in color, ellipsoidal in shape, two to
three cms. long and one to four cms. wide
with the bracts persisting to maturity.). Out
of a total of 2,324 fruits counted in 15
plants) 1,465 (63%) remained on the tree
until October (three months later). The
fruits increase in weight over this time pe-
riod from an average or 0.2 gms. to 3.4 gms.
and change in color from green to a golden
brown as they mature.

Last Fall you may have noticed wire
meshes on the ground close to the Buckleya.
These were set up as part of an experiment
to determine how the fruits (and hence the
seeds) were dispersed. The presence of the
wire meshes prevents small mammals from
moving the seeds once they have fallen on
the ground. These exclusion experiments
suggested that the seeds are dispersed by
small rodents either for hoarding or for eat-
ing the rich nutrient endosperm present in
the seeds. Fruits protected by wire meshes
were not collected by animals, but all the
fruits were missing at the exposed sites or
under wire meshes close to rodent burrows.

Although Buckleya is able to thrive at the
Landis Arboretum, it is still a plant of very
limited geographic range and is threatened
with extinction. Propagation is the best way
to preserve this species. Controlled experi-
ments carried out in growth chambers at
Boston University suggest that the best way
to germinate Buckleya seeds is to remove
the fruit coat, the pericarp, provide the seeds

with a cold peried in the refrigerator for
four to six weeks, germinate initially in
vermiculite containing nutrients and a fun-
gicide. Germination under these conditions
is about 50% and takes place within a week.
Once the seeds have germinated, they
should be planted in soil alongside a suit-
able host.

The authors are deeply indebted to the
Landis Arboretum for providing an ideal
environment in which to study this
hemiparasitic member of the sandalwood
family. We are most grateful to Gloria Van
Duyne and her staff for their hospitality,
generosity and for their cheerful enthusi-
asm in our project. This is also a small sa-
lute to Fred Lape who helped conserve so
well a rare and endangered plant in his gar-
den. This is a rare and interesting plant of
great value to the Arboretum both because
of its scientific interest and also its attrac-
tive appearance. - Sapna Ramakrishnan
and Gillian Cooper-Driver

Sapna is shown in the foreground.

Bawn Sestoration Update - Hem Finbleiner

There have been 97 member contributions made to the barn restoration fund. A total of

just over $34,000 is in hand for construction of the footings and foundation of the barn, the
next phase of the work.

To date we have not been successful in getting firm bids from contractors, apparently in
large measure due to the amount of work contractors have at this time. If you know a
contractor with barn restoration experience that might be interested in the Arboreturn barn
work, please contact me at the Arboretum 875-6935.

With the initial grant, contributed materials and labor, and member contributions thus far,
the fund drive has made good progress. - Herm Finkbeiner

Gift Matshing

If the company you work for - or retired from - matches contributions that you ma&eto‘
particular organizations, please remember to notify your company’s gift matching cent

One such employer is General Electric. They may be reached by phone at 1-800-462-
8244. Have in hand your Social Security number, the date and amount of the gift, and ﬁis
zip code of the recipient. (Our zip is 12066.)




Start your holiday shopping here
for the gardeners and
for the children on your list

November & December
20% off

T-shirts
Sweat-shirts

All gardening books
All jewelry -
pewter & nature

i R I

10% off

88 Stocking stuffers, other
small items

ﬂé‘gmn cﬁ b ﬁ L

HOURS

Saturday 10-4, Sunday 11-4
through December 14
Or by appointment.

Project: A new “skin” (plastic) for the arboretum greenhouse

Date and Time: 9 a.m., September 19 and 20, 1997

Weather: Favorable. Warm, little or no wind

Workers: Florence Grimm, Ron Neadle, Peter Rumora, Sam Yachup

By 10 a.m. the old skin was off the greenhouse and the new had arrived. Measurements
were taken and checked, the cut was made. With ladders in place, the skin went up,
Lattice strips were pre-drilled, making nailing in place relatively quick. Workers moved
slowly across the greenhouse roof, careful always that the ladders were padded to protect
the new skin. With abundant teamwork, by 5 p.m. one side had a new skin; the other side
was left for the next day. Valleys in the roof were slow and tedious, but it got done.

Aspecial Thank You and SALUTE! to Ron, Peter and Sam for a job well done. - Florence
Grimm, Reporter and Project Photographer

FHow Does Our Garden Grow?

New Members - Please note that the names listed here are new members only. We wish you welcome! A complete list of members
and contributors will be provided once each year. (A list of 1996 members is included in this newsletter,)

Benner’s Gardens Marklyn Lane Vicki Siegel
Ruth D. Brickman Richard Leighty Terrence Tessarzik
Bush Lumber Company Patrice Macaluso Mr. & Mrs. John P. Vallely
Butternut Valley Garden Club Fulton County Master Gardeners
Betty Carlin Linda Oskamp
Dave Burnham’s Auto Repair David T. Pollock
Linda Finkle Judy Prest
Patricia Freund Peg Robertson
Carol Gates Elisabeth Rolf
Lisa Glenn Mr. & Mrs. Charles C. Rush
Ginger Ireton AAUW Varied Interests,Scotia-Glenville,
Janet Johnson Burnt Hills
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Propagation

The best time for me to attend meetings is:
Weekdays: morning

afternoon
evening

— i — — — — — — — — — — — — — —— — —— — ——"

PROPAGATION, SPECIES STUDIES, AND SEED EXCHANGE PROGRAM
Mail to: The Landis Arboretum, PO Box 186, Lape Road, Esperance, NY 12066

Yes, I would like to participate in the following group(s):

Species Study

I can’t actively take part right now, but I have an idea that may be useful the Horticulture Committee

Seed Exchange

Weekends: a.m.

Name Street address
Town Zip
e e e e

R i e
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.What’s new in horticulture at Landis? Plans are underway for
the creation of study groups in areas of horticulture that interest
Landis Arboretum members. Chris Cash, Chairperson of the trust-
ees’ Horticulture Committee, is hoping to revive and start new
groups involved with propagation, species studies, and the In-
ternational Seed Exchange. In the next few months these groups
will form with a goal of providing members with both the oppor-
tunity to learn and to have fun with old and new friends. Where do
we start? We need ideas. Where are the ideas?

Propagation - Let’s get together a group of people who have an
interest in growing plants from seeds, cuttings, grafts, or tissue
culture - and do just that. Facilities are available at the arboretum
- and possibly at Cobleskill. For the novice, learn various propa-
gation techniques and try them in the greenhouse. For the experi-
enced, try something bold and new. Have regular meetings to dis-
cuss subjects of interest to the group. Invite experts and non-ex-
perts to discuss subjects of interest to all. Propagate plants for
your own personal collections, for the Plant Sale, or as gifts for
new members. Do something you haven’t done before. Experi-
ence the frustrations of what went wrong and the discussion of
how to do it better. We propose this group meet monthly and en-
gage in year round activity.

Species Study Groups - Let's get together a group of people who
have interests in studying specific plants. Landis Arboretum has
many members who are expetts in their own right, The idea for
this group is to develop discussions around species of plants.
Groups could develop, say, around plants found at the arboretum -
©oaks, or peonies, or thododendrons, or lilacs, or clematis, or lilies

- a host of possibilities. An exchange between novice and expert,
with questions answered and new questions evolving would result
in shared information, knowledge gained and expanded horticul-
tural horizons. Study groups could expand to educational pro-
gramming for the general member ship and the public. The study
group might expand their efforts to developing a particular arbore-
tum collection to its fullest extent and the arboretum could have a
world class collection of plants that members themselves have
developed and cared for. The rewards would be great.

International Seed Exchange - What is this? For many years the

arboretum was part of the International Seed Exchange. Members
collected seeds, cleaned, processed and catalogued them, and made
them available to other arboretums around the world. The seed
exchange was a very popular group project in the past and there is
quite a lot of support to reactivate the exchange. So - let’s get it
going again! The International Seed Exchange is still in existance.
Many of the east block countries once part of the Soviet Union are
now separate countries and most of their arboretums are still ac-
tive. Seeds are there for the asking. The proposed propagation
group or individual members could take seeds from our own arbo-
retum or from anywhere in the world and grow them.

Do these proposals sound interesting to you? Good. Getinvolved.
Share your ideas. The groups will be started as soon as there is
enough member involvement. Fill out the form below and mail it
to the arboretum.

Contact Chris Cash at SUNY Cobleskill, Phone 518-234-5246 or
e-mail at Cashc@www.cobleskill.edu.




The Landis Arboretum - Lape Road - PO Box 186 - Esperance, NY 12066

Orion in the Frosty Sky

Ihave banked the house and cleaned the flue.

| have brought in the white oak wood.

The days grow short, the nights are cold.
Come sit down by the fire and warm your feet.

Let the wind struggle at the window sills.

These walls have weathered many winds.

Let’s listen to a fugue or two of Bach

to drown the storms men brew among themselves.

Man's raceis young. Frustration waits 1
| the eager ones who seek perfection soon.
One man can do but what lies at his hands
and never know the last far ripple he may make.

But each one in his own short time
fashions a few things to his own desire,
building a wall of private peace about him,
with room for a few others, here for you.




